
News from Mrs Hey 
 

Address: 

61 - 83 Bakers Lane  

Kemps Creek  2178 

Postal Address: 

  PO Box 809  

  ST MARYS NSW 1790 

Phone: 8856 6200 
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Dear Parents, 
We thank you for attendance at the Meet the Teacher evening on Tuesday night. There 
was a strong turn out with lots of parents wearing red. Your support is very much                                   
appreciated. On your behalf, many thanks to all the teachers for their time and                                         
commitment to working with you. It is working in partnership with you that we value, 
as it truly benefits your child’s learning. 
 
At this meeting we launched our new Read Every Day program. There is more                                       
information later in the newsletter about this initiative. 
 
The Opening School Mass today was a lovely celebration of our Christ Centred                                      
community. Our appreciation to Fr Peter for celebrating such a beautiful Mass and for 
his blessings upon the year ahead. Thank you to Mrs Hibbs, our Religious Education                                 
Co-ordinator (REC) for her dedication in co-ordinating our celebrations and to the                     
Trinity staff for their efforts in making the morning so special. 
Congratulations to the Year 6 student leaders who were inducted into their leadership 
roles at this Mass  
 
Kind Regards; 
Cathy Hey. 



Nepean Zone Swimming Carnival 
Butterflies were all a flutter for 14 amazing swimmers anxious to represent Trinity at the                         
Nepean Zone Swimming Carnival on Tuesday 18th February. For most of them it was their first 
experience representing our school and they did us proud. They each swam their personal best 
times and their nerves turned into excitement and relief once they got into the water.                                 
Congratulations to: Chase, Ryan, Bryce, Kaiah, Lucena, Natasha, Chad, Bayleigh, Greta, Sabrina, 
Laylah, Jesse, Ella and Olivia for your fantastic efforts. Thanks to the mums and dads who came 
to support. 

Well Done! 

Mr Bond 

 

2021 Enrolments 

 

 

 

If you have a child/children enrolling into                                             
Kindergarten 2021 and can’t make our upcoming 
Open Day, please advise the office and they will 

send you home an enrolment pack during Catholic 
Schools Week. 

Congratulations 

Natasha! 
We wish Natasha the best of luck with 
her upcoming Tennis Tournament.  

Natasha’s talent has landed her a place 
on the MacKillop Team for the                              
Diocesan of Parramatta. 

WELL DONE 

NATASHA 

Lunchtime Clubs 
We are extremely fortunate to have many                                 
extra-curricular opportunities at Trinity: garden 
club, Makerspace and coding club are some that we 
have on offer this term. Thank you to the teachers 
who use their talents and interests to run these 
clubs. We also have a games room that operates at 
lunchtimes to offer a quiet play option for students. 

Emmaus Siblings 
To ensure the safety of all students, particularly in 
the busy car park area, Emmaus siblings are not to 
collect Trinity students and walk them to the car 
without the presence of a parent. In exceptional                    
circumstances please contact Mrs Hey to discuss   
alternative arrangements. 



What’s happening at Trinity 

Upcoming 2020 Dates   
Monday 24th February, 2020 Shrove Tuesday orders are due to the canteen by 2pm. 

Tuesday 25th February. 2020 Shrove Tuesday 

Wednesday 26th February, 2020 10.30am Ash Wednesday Liturgy ~ All welcome to join. 

Thursday 27th February, 2020 School banking commences 

Thursday 5th March, 2020 9am - 11am   New enrolment Open Day 

Friday 6th March. 2020 Reading for FUN afternoon 

‘NUT AWARE’ School 

We have several children at Trinity who have                    
severe allergies to nut products and therefore we 
request that parents do not send any food with 
nuts to school. Thank you for your support. 

Thursday 
STARTING 27th FEBRUARY, 2020 

Reading for FUN               

afternoon 
Reading for fun afternoon- Each term 
we invite parents to come along, bring 
a picnic blanket and a couple of books 
that you would like to read with your 
child. This is to promote the pleasure 
of reading and for children to see 
adults model great reading behaviour. 
The Term 1 ‘Reading for Fun                            
afternoon’ is on Friday 6th March at 
1:30 (before assembly). We hope to 

Attendance 

 

The diocesan attendance 
goal is 90% and many 
schools within the                            
diocese are able to 
achieve this. We are                   
currently at 83.8%. There 
is a strong link between 
regular and on time 
attendance with student 
wellbeing and academic 
achievement.                                      
Congratulations to                    
Kinder and Year 2 who 
are achieving their 
attendance goal 



R.E.D Program 
 
This week Trinity welcomed our Read Every Day Journal. All students are expected to 
read at home every day for at least 10 mins. Please sign your child's RED Journal every 
time they read at home. Students are permitted to read any text they wish (e.g. school 
reader, novel, magazine, digital text, etc). Students will earn pawsitives for every ten en-
tries and a red Mamre Award will be given when they have completed their RED Journal 
(i.e. 120 entries). Please read and sign the second page with your child which outlines the 
expectations.  

 

 



2020 Mamre Parent Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our first Mamre meeting for the year will be on  

Monday 9th March at 6.30pm. 
 

The Mamre meeting is for all parents to come 
along and be involved in the school in various 

ways. We have a number of fun social and 
fundraising events that can only happen  

with the help of parents and we are always 
looking for new ideas and volunteers. At the 
Term 1 meeting we will discuss Mothers’ Day 

and the Bush Dance. 

Do you have the  

Information you need? 

Thank you to the many parents who                        
contact the teachers, the office, Mr Bond 
or Mrs Hey directly with questions,                            
feedback, issues and more importantly to 
seek clarification. Society is such that                    
information is often misconstrued or acts 
like ‘chinese whispers’. Today’s                                        
sensationalistic media does not help with 
the dissemination of accurate                                     
information. It is always paramount that if 
you are unsure that you speak to the     
people that know and have the correct      
information. To that end, please always 
send any emails to                                                                   
trinity@parra.catholic.edu.au and these 
will be forwarded to your child’s teacher, 
Mr Bond or Mrs Hey. Please DO NOT send 
any emails to your child’s teacher directly. 

Why is my child’s teacher out of class? 
Like professionals in other fields, all teachers are required to keep up to date with current     
thinking on best practices and new developments in all curriculum areas. From time to time 
teachers are required to attend professional development opportunities to learn about changes 
to curriculum, new methods of teaching and learning and other ways of integrating technology. 
These sessions sometimes occur during the day, after school or in the school holidays. Teachers 
are also given time at the beginning of the year to conduct assessments to pinpoint your child’s 
learning needs. Some teachers also have additional responsibilities which benefit the whole 
school. At times, teachers are also required at diocesan events etc. Teachers also have                        
entitlements such as sick leave, long service leave, maternity leave, bereavement leave, jury         
duty etc. Consequently, there will be times when your child’s teacher is absent from the               
classroom. On these days the teacher’s program and day plan is followed. Teachers on a grade 
work closely together allowing the grade partners to liaise with the casual teacher so that good 
teaching and learning continues, and routines are kept. We thank you for your support in this 
area. 

Parent Helpers? 
 

 

 

Have you completed your Child Protection for Volunteers Training? It has been pleasing to see 
how many of our parents, grandparents, etc, have completed the Child Protection Training in 
anticipation of helping out at school. Whenever this is done, the school is notified by email and 
the names added go on a register to which we refer when someone wants to help. The list is 
growing, thank you. To avoid disappointment, please make sure you have completed this. The 
URL is: http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers  

This includes helping at school in areas such as reading groups, excursions etc. We strongly                    
encourage all parents to undertake this very quick online process every February.  











P.R.C ~ Parents Representative Council 
Please see the below flyer about an upcoming parent workshop about wellbeing 
and mental health in students. 


